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SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME        SEPTEMBER 11, 2022 

with Father John 

Eucharistic Adoration 
All Saints Church has Adoration every Wednesday from 8:30am—3:30pm.   

We invite anyone who has time to stop in for a visit with our Eucharistic Lord. 
 

There is a new schedule for the next three months, going until November 23.  Time slots will now be 

in half-hour increments. Sign up in the gathering area at All Saints or see Sr. Michaeleen or call the 

office. Even if you are not signed up, you are welcome to come any time,  

for any amount of time, whether it’s an hour or only a few minutes. 

Today’s readings focus on the personal, passionate, and 
merciful love of God which should fill us with unending 
gratitude to Him. This gratitude is the fuel, if you will, that 
keeps the stewardship way of life rolling along. 

In our First Reading from Exodus, we see the Israelites 
whom God has just rescued from slavery, behaving like 
ungrateful brats. The Lord provides them divine rescue from 
their enslavement, and they turn their backs on Him to 

create a false idol in the form of a molten calf to worship. What hubris! Yet Moses pleads for God’s mercy towards 
them, and once again, God grants it in abundance. 

In our Second Reading, from St. Paul’s letter to Timothy, we find a grateful Paul who says of himself, “I was once a 
blasphemer and a persecutor and arrogant, but I have been mercifully treated… Indeed, the grace of the Lord has 
been abundant along with the faith and love that are in Christ Jesus.” St. Paul is well aware of the sins he has 
committed. But this does not hold him back from ministry. Rather, it makes him all the more grateful to be God’s 
steward. How encouraging to know that this is true for us as well. Our past sins, and even our present struggles, do 
not disqualify us from becoming God’s grateful stewards. In fact, the more we have been forgiven and live with the 
awareness of our continuing need for forgiveness, the deeper our gratitude to God, and thus the more fuel we have 
in our tanks to live the stewardship way of life. 

Jesus Himself gives us several poignant illustrations of His merciful love in today’s Gospel reading from Luke. Let us 
focus on one, in particular — the story of the lost sheep. Jesus begins this parable by asking, “What man among you, 
having a hundred sheep and losing one of them would not leave the ninety-nine in the desert and go after the lost 
one until he finds it?” The natural response is no one!  It simply does not make sense to spend the time and energy 
searching for one lost sheep when there are so many others to tend to. But God’s logic, God’s mercy, defies human 
logic.  

Jesus does go after the lost one and continues to pursue him “until he finds it.” And when he finds the lost one, Jesus 
does not bring him back into the fold begrudgingly, with annoyance and frustration at having had to go after him. No, 
He brings the lost one back with great joy, carrying him upon His own shoulders. And who is the lost one?  It is every 
one of us when we stray away from God through sin, great or small. 

What gratitude we owe to such a personal, passionate, loving God! Just think, even our sins, once forgiven, become 
a source of fuel for our stewardship way of life as we reflect with deep gratitude on the powerful mercy of our Savior. 

How can we demonstrate our gratitude to such a God?  By living as His good stewards. We thank Him by offering 
back to Him the very best of ourselves — the talents He has given us (to use for His glory), the time He has given us 
(to spend with Him in prayer), the material resources He has given us (to advance His kingdom).  

In so doing, we can make the words of St. Paul, a former enemy of Christ, our own stewardship motto: “I am grateful 
to Him who has strengthened me, Christ Jesus our Lord, because he considered me trustworthy in appointing me to 
the ministry,” We must keep rolling, Christian stewards!  



MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS FOR 
ALL SAINTS & OUR LADY  

Saturday, September 10 

4:30 pm All Saints (Fr. J) -  Catherine Schmidt †  

5:00 pm Our Lady (Fr. T) -  Bud & Bernadette Lubarsky † 

Sunday, September 11 

7:30 am All Saints (Fr. J) - S.I. for David & Anita Youngbauer 
50th Anniversary 

8:00 am Our Lady (Fr. T) - Our Lady Parish Family 

10:00 am All Saints (Fr. A) -  All Saints Parish Family 

10:00 am Our Lady (Fr. T) - Dennis Oakes † 

1:00 pm All Saints - Dec’d Members of Holy Name Society 

Monday, September 12 - No Mass 

Tuesday, September 13 

4:00 pm Our Lady - Marv Sonntag †  

5:15 pm All Saints -  Robert Blazel †  

Wednesday, September 14 

8:00 am  Our Lady - Heather Benesh †  

8:00 am  All Saints - Judy Wehner †  

Thursday, September 15 

8:00 am Our Lady - Tom & Julie Gnewuch †  

9:15 am All Saints - Joseph & Mary Formiller &  
Xavier Barribeau † 

Friday, September 16 

8:00 am Our Lady - Faith Phillips †  

8:00 am - All Saints—Lucille Hibicki †  

Saturday, September 17 

4:30 pm All Saints (Fr. D) -  Ray Kraft †  

5:00 pm Our Lady (Fr. K) -  Donald Wargula † 

Sunday, September 18 

7:30 am All Saints (Fr. D) - Donna Schry-Kwidzinski 

8:00 am Our Lady (Fr. K) -  Our Lady Parish Family 

10:00 am All Saints (Fr. D) -  All Saints Parish Family 

10:00 am Our Lady (Fr. K) - Mary Pat Brush † 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
ALL SAINTS & OUR LADY  

Saturday 

Sept. 17 

All Saints 

4:30 pm 

Our Lady 

5:00 pm 

Lector Louise Sedarski Jim Mueller 

Eucharistic  

Ministers 

Sharlene Parsons 

Beth Pierce 
Bev Teachout 

Ushers  
Dan & Lisa  

Sondalle 

Sunday 

Sept. 18 

All Saints 

7:30 am 

Our Lady 

8:00 am 

Lector Mary Seaman Art Egbert 

Eucharistic  

Ministers 

Tom Barnowske 

Ed Hart 
Bob Klatt 

Ushers  
David & Nancy  

Chikowski 

Sunday 

Sept. 18 

All Saints 

10:00 am 

Our Lady 

10:00 am 

Lector Students Shirley Patin 

Eucharistic  

Ministers 

Greg & Celeste 

Blaskowski 
Bobbie Erdmann 

Ushers  Hal & Sheila  

MEMORIAL LIGHTS FOR THIS WEEK   

All Saints Sanctuary Lamp 
burns in memory of  
Isabell Jezwinski 

 
 
 
 

Our Lady Sanctuary Lamp 
burns in memory of  
Nolan Wallenfang 

CCW Meeting– Mon 9/12 –5:30pm- All Saints social hall 

Holy Name - Mon 9/12 - 6:00pm - All Saints mtg room 

KC Meeting - Tue 9/13 - 6:30pm - All Saints mtg room 

TMIY - Wed 9/14 - 5:30am - All Saints social hall 

Religious Ed - Wed 9/14 - All Saints - 3:30pm & 6:00pm 

Wedding - Fri. 9/16 - 12:30pm - All Saints 

Confirmation Class - Sun 9/18 - 8:30am - All Saints 

BINGO - Sun. 9/18 - 5:30pm - All Saints social hall 

HEALING MASS - All are welcome to join us Sunday, Sept. 11 at 1:00 PM for a healing Mass at All Saints.  
This Mass will include the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick, and it does fulfill the Sunday Mass obligation.  

Next weekend, September 17-18, we welcome guest 

priests to both churches. Fr. David will be visiting All 

Saints, and Fr. Richard Kunzman, from Cross Catholic 

Outreach ministry will be visiting Our Lady of the Lake. 

You can read more about Fr. Kunzman and Cross 

Catholic Outreach on the next page. 



NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Up to $2 MILLION MATCH  
 

    Pledged-    $996,940        

 Matching Pledge-    $996,940      Matching Pledge Goal- $2,000,000 

Matching Pledge Total $1,993,880    Left to Match-                  $1,003,060 

All Saints Capital Campaign 

$ 8,079,759.25 raised as of  

As of September 6, 2022! 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Please welcome Fr. Richard Kunzman to Our Lady of 

the Lake next weekend. He comes from Cross Catholic 

Outreach and will share some touching stories about the 

amazing work Catholic missions are accomplishing 

worldwide. Since Cross Catholic Outreach empowers 

existing Catholic missions, its programs are extremely 

cost effective, and the majority of the resources it 

collects go into program services that help the poorest 

of the poor around the world. To learn more about Cross 

Catholic Outreach, you can go to CrossCatholic.org/

outreach or text BLESSINGS to 474747 

TMIY starts this Wednesday, 

Sep. 14 at 5:30am in the All 

Saints Social Hall. There is a 

registration table in the 

gathering space. You may 

be interested in trying our hot breakfast oatmeal with ice 

cream! Hope to see you there this coming Wednesday.  

CCW News 

Potluck Meeting - All Ladies from All Saints and Our 

Lady of the Lake are welcome to join us for a potluck 

and meeting on Monday, September 12 at 5:30pm in the 

All Saints Social Hall. 
 

National Convention Women of All Saints and Our 

Lady of the Lake: Registration for the National Council 

of Catholic Women (NCCW) Convention in Minneapolis, 

November 2-5, 2022 is open until Oct.1st and space is 

limited. Join us for inspiring speakers, liturgies and 

meeting other faith-filled women. Contact Sue Koch at 

920-361-0853 for more information.  

Baptisms at Our Lady of the Lake   

Bowie Indiana Galster, son of Nash and Breanna 

Galster, was baptized on Saturday, September 3rd, and 

Eleanor Marie Cooney, daughter of Kevin and 

Stephanie Cooney, was baptized on Sunday, 

September 4th. We welcome these children and ask 

God to bless them and their families.  
 

Wedding Banns III: Jesse Vollmer & Amanda Van Handel 

Is your marriage coming apart? We invite you to find 
help through Retrouvaille, (ret-tro-vi), where husbands 
and wives are helped to re-discover each other. In 
Retrouvaille, couples discover they are not alone. There 
is hope and grace. 

There is still room to register for Madison’s upcoming 
Retrouvaille program at the Green Lake Conference 
Center on Sept. 16–18. Follow up sessions will be in 
Madison. Check our website at 
www.helpourmarriage.org. Call 608-249-2377. Your 
confidentiality is always respected. 

The Berlin Food Pantry is a community resource for 

those in need of food in Berlin and a large surrounding 

area. Several Christian churches in Berlin have worked 

together to provide this service. The executive board of 

the pantry is comprised of the clergy from these 

churches and most of the volunteers are church 

members including several from All Saints Parish. 

The pantry is located behind River Shores Church (S. 

State St.) Hours are from 12noon - 2pm on Thursdays, 

plus 6 - 7pm on the third Thursday. Your donations of 

food and financial support are greatly appreciated.  

Volunteers are always welcome and needed. Contact 

Larry Budde at 920-290-3217 for more information 

Soul Food  

What is Soul Food?  It is a program where churches in 

the community take turns once a month to provide lunch 

and a Christian message to Berlin Area High School 

Students. We are currently looking for volunteers to be 

part of the Soul Food serving and food prep team. If you 

feel you have been called to this mission, please contact 

Michelle Wolff for more information. 

mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org or 920-361-5252. 

BINGO is BACK Beginning September 11! 

Join us for Bingo on Sunday evenings. 

Doors open at 5 PM for food and 

refreshments. Bingo begins at 6:30.  

Sep. 11—CCW 
Cakes: Sharlene Parsons, Debi Dowen 
Kitchen: Sharlene Parsons, Debi Dowen 
 

Sep. 18—KCs 
Cakes:   Sr. Michaeleen, Nancy Trochinski 

Quilt Show - Sat. Oct. 1, 9am - 1pm at St. Mary’s 

Church in Kingston, sponsored by Holy Family CCW. 

Speaker at 9:30. Bring your quilts and quilt projects for 

“show & tell” after the presentation. Quilt raffle drawing 

at 1:00. Bake sale and lunch available all day. 



ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

 AND FAITH FORMATION 

OUR LADY of the LAKE (week 9) 
 

*Weekly Envelope Goal     $3,890.00 

Actual Weekly Offertory     $5,656.50 

Difference        +$1,766.50 
 

Envelope YTD Goal:  $35,010.00 

Actual YTD Total:      $ 40,396.30 

Difference:            +$ 5,386.30 

Give Your “First Fruits” 
 Back to God! 

To Parish ……..5-8% 

To Diocese …..…1% 

To Charities…..1-4% 

 Would you prayerfully consider treating All 
Saints / Our Lady of the Lake as one of 

your children in your will/estate planning?  

Call your Parish Office for details.  

  * Envelopes can be dropped off at either Parish  
The Parish’s expected increased income flow revolves around Christmas and Easter time.  

ALL SAINTS (week 9) 

*Weekly Envelope Goal     $14,600.00 

Actual Weekly Offertory     $13,766.21 

Difference           (- $ 833.79) 
 

Envelope YTD Goal:  $ 131,400.00 

Actual YTD Total:  $ 119,305.83 

Difference:   (-$ 12,094.17) 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

Adult Religious Education 

If you're curious about the Catholic faith or you've 
thought about becoming a Catholic, our  

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) program is 
just for you. Adults from any or no religious background 

at all are welcome to participate in our program of 
instruction. First class will meet on Thursday, Sept. 15 at 
5:30pm. Please RSVP to: Michelle Wolff, 920-361-5252 

or mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org 

Youth Religious Education and Confirmation 
Programs for All Saints and Our Lady of the Lake 

 

Classes for K—7th grade begin on September 14  

• K-5th grade meets Wednesdays from 3:30pm-5:00pm 
 

• 6th-7th (middle school) meets Wednesdays from 
6:00pm-7:30pm 

 

• 8th-9th grade (Confirmation) meets the 2nd Sunday 
of the month from 8:30am-noon. Confirmands attend 
Mass together as a class at 10am. PLEASE NOTE 
CHANGE IN START DATE: Our 1st Confirmation 
class will be Sunday, Sep. 18 from 8:30am - noon 

 

Contact Michelle Wolff, DRE: 920-361-5252 or 
mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org 

What do Secular Franciscans do?  
 

It’s not what we do, but who we are. We are peace-

makers: we listen to both sides, and we do not sow 

discord. We care for creation by being stewards of all 

that God created and encouraging others to do the 

same. We stand with the poor by working to make their 

lives better. We look for the good in others by treating 

everyone with patience and kindness. We love to pray 

together and to collaborate in our fraternities, at work, 

school, and in family life. We are welcoming and seek 

what is lovable in those who may seem unlovable. We 

are people of prayer and conversion. We try to deepen 

our relationship with Jesus each day by spending time 

with him and by being willing to change. Interested?  

Call Mary Hess at 608 477-0889. 

All Saints Catholic School is off to a terrific start!  

Students are starting off their school year learning with 

hands-on experiences, like the science lessons for the 

6th graders this past week.  

The 6th grade students at all Saints Catholic School are 

learning about sound waves in science class. They 

made “telephones” using different kinds and sizes of 

cups and cans. They also tested different materials for 

the wire and compared the data to find which material 

transmitted sound best. They reviewed and discussed 

variables and controls in the experiment. 

mailto:mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org







